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Dear Mr Brennan 

| write to advise that under section 73(2)(b)(vii) of the Planning, Development and 
Infrastructure Act 2016, | have considered the advice of the State Planning 
Commission and have resolved to not support the Proposal to Initiate the Moorak 
Estate Code Amendment. 

| note that the subject land forms part of a larger rural living zone in close proximity to 
the City of Mount Gambier. Whilst | note that the proposal seeks to explore the 
application of the Neighbourhood Zone, the level of density sought is more akin to 
that expected in the Rural Living Zone. As it stands, | consider that the proposal does 
not encourage the orderly expansion of the urban area and am of the view that the 
future densification should be explored by the District Council of Grant and the City of 
Mount Gambier as part of the regional planning process currently underway. 

For further information, please contact Ms Catherine Hollingsworth from Planning 

and Land Use Services, Department for Trade and Investment, on 0457 837 760 or 
via email at catherine.hollingsworth@sa.gov.au. 

Yours sincerely 

WW 
Hon Nick Champion MP 
Minister for Planning 
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